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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

Tegma Gestão Logística S.A. (“Tegma” or “Company”) (B3: TGMA3), hereby informs its shareholders 

and the market in general that it signed today the Purchase and Sale Agreement for the acquisition 

of 51% of Catlog Logística de Transportes S.A.’s (“Catlog”) shares. Catlog is an enterprise that Tegma 

owns with Compagnie d'Affretement et de Transport – CAT. In addition to the shares already held by 

Tegma (49%), the Company will hold 100% of Catlog's shares. 

About Catlog: 

Catlog was responsible for vehicle logistics until 2014, the year in which the main and only contract 

was terminated and, since then, it remains inactive. 

Strategic Rationale: 

The acquisition of the remaining shares of Catlog is part of a plan for corporate simplification, use of 

assets and unbundling of interests. To this end, Catlog will absorb Company's vehicle logistics 

contracts. 

The Transaction, already approved at the Board of Directors' Meeting, does not constitute a material 

investment for the Company, in accordance with article 247 of Law No. 6,404/1976, sole paragraph. 

The Company concluded the analyzes and evaluations referring to the amounts provided for in item 

II of article 256 of Law No. 6,404/1976 and the aforementioned acquisition does not require 

ratification at an Extraordinary General Meeting, nor does it give rise to the right to withdraw. 

 

São Bernardo do Campo, September 15, 2022. 

 

Ramón Pérez Arias Filho  

CFO and Investor Relations Officer 
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